

CCCR/PCA Meeting Minutes

February 3, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm via Zoom.

Our Board:

Attending were: Joe Shubitowski, Chuck Jennings, Sanja Brewer, Gil Igleheart, Jon Milledge, Andy Winterbottom, Carol Walker, Bob Bruington, Bill Chadwick, Alfred Abken, and Ron Green.

President: Andy Winterbottom sent out information about the Santa Barbara region, their main sponsor is Rusnak Porsche/Westlake.

Vice President: Ron Green updated our board members names for the National Registry on January 15.

Historian: No report

Secretary: The minutes had been emailed, and Alfred moved to accept them; Gil seconded. All approved.

Treasurer: Jon Milledge sent his report via email. Expenses for Autocross were detailed with all Autocross events paid through the year except for the practice session. Santa Barbara Porsche contacted Jon to straighten out the invoice for them and so, we received \$6000 from them for advertising. We have \$25,429.83 in the bank. Joe moved to accept the report; Chuck seconded. All approved.

Membership/Website: Joe Shubitowski said we have 405 primary members, 257 affiliate, total 662. There were 3 test drives, 9 PCA juniors, 7 new members, and one transfer in. He sent out welcoming emails to the new and renewing members.

Safety: Alfred Abken has the insurance for the Hunter Ranch event. He is going to request insurance for the next one at Old Juan's Cantina. He filled out his application for the TSA card for the Santa Maria airport.

Driving:

Autocross: Chuck Jennings stated that Jon is doing a stellar job getting MSR set up and is teaching it to Chuck. There will be a practice Autocross session April 10, one day only, and there are 24 people signed up so far. There was a discussion about timing lights and a new laptop. People are starting to volunteer to help out.

Driver's Education: Bob Bruington said the next event is Big Willow on March 15, with ten people signed up to date. He has everything set up for Buttonwillow, with five signed up, but it is still early. Laguna Seca has not given a final price yet for the October event. He has added Sanja's spa, SGS, and Santa Barbara Porsche as sponsors. He has tabled the lead/follow instruction for now as it is pretty expensive for our club.

Activities: Gil Igleheart said he and Bill have talked over ideas this week. They have planned a Valentine's Day lunch at Hunter Ranch, \$25 on February 13. They are hoping to schedule two drives and one lunch per month. February 20 is lunch at Old Juan's Cantina.

Newsletter: Chuck Jennings stated he and Bob are working on the February Coastalbreeze. The January Coastalaire will be coming out soon. He's happy to have activities starting up that will allow more articles in the newsletters. In March-April, Bob will take over the newsletter. Joe also stated the website does not have much content due to limited activities. Joe has uploaded the Pronto template and has to test the autocross laptop to see if they will talk to each other.

Old Business: Sanja found the banner. She also needs an invoice from Jon for the Adara sponsorship. Jon and Andy need to meet at the bank, and Andy needs to get the checkbook from Sanja first.

The next meeting will be March 3 via Zoom. The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Carol Walker Secretary, CCCR-PCA